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On Wednesday 30 November Kanahooka High School recognised students who have done something out 
of the ordinary. This occasion was marked with a Student Recognition Morning Tea. Congratulations to the 
following students who received a nomination:  
 

Year 7:    Carl B, Amelia B, Jaydan C, Seth C, Malakye D, Jett G, Trinity H, Ronan H, Liku P and Bodey S.  
Year 8:    Harper H, Caleb M and Imogen P.                              
Year 9:    Abigail J and Tayla N.   
Year 10:  Antoinette C, Mekhi C and Gracie Y.  
Year 11:  Daniel D, Chloe J and Brooklyn S.   
 

Well done to the following students who were successful in moving to Level Two in the Student  
Recognition System: Jett G, Abigail J, Antoinette C and Brooklyn S.  
 

Special thanks to Vili Sorilo, The Clontarf Foundation Regional Manager for South Coast of NSW for  
attending the Student Recognition Morning Tea. 
 
Thank you to those who also assisted with catering food and drinks for the morning tea. We look forward to 
continuing to acknowledge students at Kanahooka High School moving into next year.  



STUDENT RECOGNITION MORNING TEA 
c 

Congratulations 
to all  

 
We appreciate 
your efforts. 



WELLBEING 
 

Kanahooka High School welcomes a new permanent member of 
staff to our school. Welcome Brooke Duffy who is our new Learning 
and Support Teacher (LaST).  
 
Students have been progressing well on the attendance initiative 
‘Operation Roll Call’. We recently recognised those roll call classes 
who demonstrated an improvement in attendance at the Week 5 
mark.  
 
Congratulations to the following Roll Call classes who were the  
winners of the Week 5 Challenge and received a milkshake made by 
staff and students in the Transition Centre: S4RC, 8RC1, S5RC,  
S6RC,11RC2 and MC1RC. Well done to all involved.  
 
During this term on Tuesdays, our Student Support Officer (SSO) 
Emma has taken the following students: Kara T, Lara F, Teigan T, 
Jamie-Jean S and Sahara P out to the Young Women’s Program. 
Students undertaking this program, have learnt about mental health 
and wellbeing, positive relationships, self-esteem and body positivity. 
Students attending the program have always represented our school 
with pride. Well done to all involved.  
 
On Friday 21

 
October, Year 7 and Year 8 students had the opportunity to attend the Warner Youth  

Education presentation. The workshop supported students in gaining knowledge and awareness around 
Graffiti prevention and improving pro-social behaviours. In the lead up to the event, students unpacked 
information about Graffiti during their Visual Art classes. It was great to see students engaged and  
attentive during this special production.  
 
On Thursday 27 October and 3 November, Kanahooka High School welcomed Year 6 students who were 
part of an additional transition program. These students actively engaged in wellbeing  
activities to assist with the transition to our school. The activities also included working with Year 9 Peer 
Support Leaders who did a fantastic job. Year 6 students worked collectively with each other and  
demonstrated great resilience and teamwork on the day. We look forward to having the new incoming 
Year 7 students join us next year.  
 
Hope you are all travelling well as we head toward the end of the term. 



  

WELLBEING 

 

Cohen F 

 

 

 

 

On Friday 18
 
November, Kanahooka High School acknowledged 

White Ribbon Day with Wollongong Youth Services attending  
onsite and a lunch time handball game in the quad. 

They addressed the students at assembly explaining that White  
Ribbon Day is part of a global social movement to end gendered  
violence. It is an opportunity to bring people together in order to raise  
awareness and commit to action. Special thanks go to Wollongong 
Youth Services for giving up their time to attend this event and  
provide support to our students.  

Students and Staff were also able to purchase White Ribbons. 

The Wellbeing, Learning and Support team 
are always happy to help and provide  
support.  
 
If you have any questions, and/or if there is 
anything, we can do assist I encourage you to 
reach out to us.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

J Thompson  
Head Teacher Wellbeing, Learning and  
Support 



YEAR 7 CAMP 

 

 

 

 
Year 7 students had an amazing time at camp this term! Electric blue skies made the perfect backdrop 
for archery, obstacle courses and so many other outdoor team building activities. When night fell, the 
party continued with marshmallow roasting, fireside storytelling and a fancy-dress dance party that will 
live on as a highlight for staff and students! 
 

J Wilson 
Year 7 Adviser 



SPORT 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



TAS 

 

Food Glorious Food 
The Year 11 Hospitality class have been making fantastic progress on their practical assessments and 
providing meals to staff. 
 
One week it was Poached eggs served with corn fritters, bacon and freshly made hollandaise sauce.  
This has been sold out every week and been a staff favourite. The alternative week the  
students have made a Braised chicken served with mashed potatoes, peas and carrots and also a  
dessert of apple tart and custard.  
 
Students have worked hard on their communication skills, organisation, and time management.  
Students have been cooking in bulk and serving meals to industry standards in a very restrictive 
timeframe.  

 

Braised Chicken  

Served with 

creamy mashed 

potatoes, peas and 

carrots 

 

Apple Tart with 

custard 

Poached eggs served with corn 

fritters, bacon and freshly made 

hollandaise sauce. 

 Well done! 

 S Chambers 

  TAS 



MATHEMATICS 

 

After 40 years of teaching, 38 of these as part of the Kanahooka High School Community, I will be taking 
leave in 2023 with the view to retiring. The school’s community has been a huge part of mine and my  
family’s life. I look back with gratitude. I entered a profession dedicated to assisting young people achieve 
their potential, to revealing or finding their best selves. As I leave it, I am taking many of you with me as 
you will live on in my memories. 
 
I'll always remember the things we achieved together: having an influence on so many students who  
became Maths teachers, being Turaku’s House Patron for many years and then Year Adviser after the 
school’s welfare system changed, organising the many camps and sport days against other schools, and 
finally seeing students reach for and attain their goals. 
 
The posters of my Year 12 students names over the years have often been a talking point of my current 
classes and many students have asked me if I have taught their mum, dad, aunt, or uncle. I would also 
look at these and remember all the students that I taught, it would put a smile on my dial. 

So if you were a student of mine, have a look to see if you can find your name and know that I cherished 
the time in class with you all. 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 MATHEMATICS 

Finally, to my last ever Year 12 Class of 2022.  I wish you every bit of happiness and 
success as you venture out into the real world. You all jumped so many hurdles to finish 
your school life and it has made you all the stronger. 

Who would have guessed that this was going to 
be our last cross-country day back in 2021? After 
talking about what we were going to dress up as 
for this year, regrettably it didn’t happen due to 
the wet weather.  

A Hood  
Mathematics 



















DANCE 

 

On Monday 28 November, several of our Dance students travelled to Hayes Park alongside  
Ms Constantine and myself . Here we ran a Drama and a Dance workshop with some of the Year 5 and 6 
students in the school hall. 

It was fantastic to see our students act as great leaders and ambassadors for our school. There were lots 
of our students who loved seeing their old teachers and other siblings or friends and it was great to hear 
some funny stories or happy memories of primary school days. Well done to all of our students who were 
involved in this fantastic event. 

Year 7 
 
Ruby S 
Ayleigha S 
  

Year 8 
 
Amelia C 
Piper C 
Chloe L 
Josephine S 
  

Year 9 
 
Larrissa M 
Mackenzie M 
Jazmyne M 
Clair N 
  

Year 10 
 
Tameca-Lee A 
Amelia H 
Olivia M 
Aleisha M 
  

& 

A McClelland 
Dance  



Got a favourite song?   
 Like to hear it all week? 

 
Did you know you can request a song for the school bell? 

 
You can place your requests in the note box located 

 in the Main Office Foyer. 

Making Payments for School 
 
POP is now the preferred payment method. Its fast and 
easy … details are here  
 
We can no longer accept payment over the phone. 
 
You can still come in and pay in person if required. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

NOTICEBOARD 

Term Dates 2022 
 

Term One     1/02/22  to 8/04/22 
 
Term Two     27/04/22 to 1/07/22 
 
Term Three   19/07/22 to 23/09/22 
 
Term Four            10/10/22 to 16/12/22 

SCHOOL UNIFORMS 
Do you have any school uniform items 
you have outgrown or no longer need? 
 
Donations of uniform items are greatly 
appreciated and can be dropped off at the 
office. 
 

 

 
 



Anna Watson MP Floral Image 

ANSTO Fitzmoore Group 

Ampol Food Works Brownsville 

Australian Defence Force Lions Club Dapto 

Booktopia Morgan Fitness 

Bunnings Kembla Grange Priceline Dapto 

Dapto Mall Rueben F. Scarf 

 Stephen Jones MP 

Kanahooka High School would  like to thank the following for their kind donations  

towards our presentation day. Their generosity helps make this day a special event to those 

students receiving Awards. 

 

 

Back to School in 2023 
 

Tuesday 31 January 2023 
All students from Year 7 to 12 

Return to school. 
 
 

Term Dates 2023 
 

Term One     31/1/23 to 6/04/23 
 
Term Two     24/04/23 to 30/06/23 
 
Term Three   17/07/23 to 22/09/23 
 
Term Four            09/10/23 to 19/12/23 


